Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Fixed Penalty Notices – unauthorised school absences
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
1. How many Fixed Penalty Notices has your council handed out between September 2018 – July 2019 to parents for the following unauthorised school absences:
a. Persistent lateness (arriving after the register has been taken)
b. Unauthorised leave in term time (e.g. being taken out of school for holiday)
c. Delayed return from authorised leave*
d. General unauthorised absence/truancy (including parentally condoned absence)
2. How many FPNs have not been paid within the 21 day allocated time frame? 
3. How many FPNs have not been paid within the 28 day allocated time frame, and subsequently gone to court? 
4. How much revenue has been collected from FPNs between September 2018 - July 2019?
5. Could you please provide a comparison for questions 1-4 for the previous school year (2017-2018)?

Answer:

	
Year
	Q1a
	Q1b
	Q1c
	Q1d
	Q2 
Not paid within 21 days 
	Q3 
Not paid after 28 days
	Q4

	2017/18 (Q5)
	0
	5,341
	*
	169
	952
	809
	£290,640

	2018/19
	0
	5,628
	*
	156
	1,081
	692
	£328,860  


* PNs in b. are not recorded by the Council in the manner you have requested.  To collate the data would require a manual trawl of 5,528 cases.  At 5 minutes per case, it would take 469 hours.  

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, along with locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

The Council has duly determined that to undertake such an exercise would exceed the limit specified above.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


